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Minutes of the Annual General Meeting of RoSPA Advanced Drivers and Riders East Yorkshire.

Held at Beverley and East Yorkshire Golf Club – The Marne.

Wednesday 27 April 2022

Commenced 1940.  Concluded 2037. 

Apologies: Guy Gregory, Alan Coxworth, Dave Scott, Phil Johns, Julian Taylor, Peter Whitehurst, Rod McAndrew, Ivan Smy, Chris Hancock, Paul Morton, Elinor Reid, Paul Richardson, Andy Brittan, Mike Allen, Sue Smith

1. Meeting opened with Chair, Mark Kelk delivering an opening speech regarding the current general state and health of the club in the aftermath of covid restrictions.
He thanked all those who have been involved in the upkeep and maintenance of the club and those also stepping up to be involved as potential committee members.
He stated that the club needed to embrace the Three “C’s” Communication, Collaboration and Challenge, as it grew and moved forward from it’s roots and 
becomes a major force in the area delivering Advanced training in driving and riding.

2. Election of the club officers
Chair – Mark Kelk.  Proposer Dave Cross. Second Jo Bowers.  All agreed
Secretary – Chris Hood. Proposer Mark Kelk.  Second Ian Streets.  All agreed
Treasurer – Dave Richards. Proposer Jo Bowers.  Second Chris Hood. All agreed
Vice Chair – Contested between Dave Cross (P. Ian Streets S. Mark Kelk) & Julian Taylor (P. Dave Richards. S .Jo Bowers). A vote was cast by the members with Dave Cross receiving 15 votes (+6 electronic) and Julian receiving 11 votes (+2 electronic). Dave Cross was therefore elected as VC
Social Secretary – Christine Cross. Proposer Pippa Unwin. Second Denise Rose
Training Officer – Pippa Unwin. Proposer Dave Cross. Second Christine Cross
Chris Hood then explained other committee roles, Bike and Car lead were non electable due to the process of qualification being mandatory, that of being a qualified Advanced Tutor as laid out by RoADAR HQ.  Those roles were, and continue to be, filled by Dave Pattenden (Cars) and Denise Rose, Ian Streets and Pippa Unwin (Bikes).  Other members are currently going through the qualification process, Adam Abel & Guy Gregory (Bikes), Jo Bowers & Julian Taylor (Cars)







3. Reports
Treasurers – Dave Richards.  Dave circulated a report on the current state of the clubs funds which are healthy and available on request.  They were dated as current as of the end of the fiscal year (31 March) and he explained that there were more funds due to new and renewed memberships.  He explained that the report required account auditing but financially this had been impracticable due to the cost.  Alternative independent auditing was in the process of being secured.

Membership Secretary – Denise Rose.  Denise addressed the members with the current and historic membership figures. Currently there are 65 paid up members.  30 are full members.  2 examiners, 5 car and 28 bike associates. 
There are 16 tutors (+1 trainee)

Secretary – Chris Hood.  Chris addressed the group with an update on accreditation status of the club with HQ, how the structure at HQ had been revised and was getting back up to speed.  Chris then went on to address some issues that had been raised regarding the club strap line “Inclusive – Not Exclusive”.  This had been adopted to explain there was an acceptance of anyone irrespective of race, creed, colour, disability, gender, or orientation.  It had been adopted as an all inclusivity for all members – quite rightly.  Some members felt they had not felt inclusive with club events/information.  Chris explained that the club had adopted Facebook as the ‘shop front’ of the club, open to all members of the public as well as group members, and WhatsApp, which was for paid up members only.  Chris explained this was the most secure system available, without cost, and was encrypted to retain that security. Chris stated that to be inclusive it required the members to be inclusive and include themselves and to communicate on these two social media platforms.  The other issue was announcement of test passes.  Chris explained that test passes (and re-qualification) are known only to the candidate and examiner.  It is incumbent on the examiner or candidate to inform the membership secretary and/or secretary of test details including grade.  HQ would not release such details due to GDPR.  It was particularly important that any tutors inform the club due to insurance indemnity.  Publication on social media of group member passes is seen as critical to celebrate the club success and attract future members
Chris then asked the members present to celebrate this year’s test passes thus far and announced them.

4. AOB – Mark Kelk asked if there was any other business for the AGM.  Kelvin Turner raised the question of Coddiwomple dates not being published.  Chris Hood explained it had been an admin error and would publish them ASAP.  TNT were published already.  A brief discussion followed regarding the conduct of the ride and drive outs.  Mark Kelk re-iterated the desire to include the car side in such events, or any organised club events.
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